
 

PE & Sports  
Spring 2 Sports Update 

What another busy half term we’ve had, full 

with lots of lovely sporting opportunities for 

the children! Despite the miserable weather, 

the children have thoroughly enjoyed their PE 

lessons outside this half term, taking part in 

tag rugby sessions with Mr Hoad and dance 

and gymnastics inside with their class 

teachers. Hopefully we see an improvement 

in the weather so that all scheduled events 

can take place coming into the summer 

term.   

 

Sussex Schools 

Netball Champions! 
We are delighted to announce that our year 

6 team have been crowned as Sussex 

Schools Netball Champions!  
 

 
 

After winning the Brighton and Hove Schools 

finals, our team were put through to represent 

all B & H Schools at the Sussex School Games 

Finals. We competed against 8 other schools 

who had all won their regional tournaments. 

We convincingly won all 8 of our games, 

including a score of 8-0 and 9-1 and were 

Brighton and Hove Schools 

CHAMPIONS  

In the lead up to the Sussex Schools Netball 

Championship, the first set of qualifying rounds 

saw our team compete against 9 schools: they 

played 8 games, winning 7 and drawing 1. This 

meant that they convincingly won their group, 

enabling them to progress to the B & H Schools 

finals. We were one of six teams in the final and 

I am delighted to say that, with an even better 

performance than the first, the children won 4 

games, drew 1 and scored a massive 22 goals, 

meaning that we ended the tournament as B & 

H School Champions! This incredible feat has 

been achieved for the second year in a row 

now! 

 

ACE Partnership  

We kicked off this term with our year 6 children 

taking part in a netball tournament as part of 

our ACE partnership and to say we are proud of 

them would be an understatement! The year 6 

team won their tournament having not lost a 

single game against the other schools.  

  
 

 

 



announced as overall winners of all Sussex 

schools. Nearly 300 schools competed to get 

to this point, with around 1,000 children taking 

part altogether, so this is an absolutely 

phenomenal achievement and one we are 

all extremely proud of! Well done to all 

involved! 

Indoor Athletics  

There were also some excellent 

performances in the recent Indoor Athletics 

City competition at B.A.C.A. where the 

children gave their absolute best. We were 

up against some very tough competition but 

that didn’t stop our children working as a 
team and combining their efforts to place 6th 

overall. Well done to all those who took part, 

especially the year 5s who faced many year 

6s from other schools.   

 

 
 

 

#LetGirlsPlay  

 

On the 8th March, we played our part in the 

Let Girls’ Play initiative, giving as many girls as 
possible across the school the opportunity to 

take part in playing football. The idea behind 

this initiative is that hopefully, by 2024, girls will 

have the same football opportunities as boys 

in schools and clubs. #LetGirlsPlay is a 

campaign to influence and drive change, 

showing that football can and should be 

played by girls and we are, of course, in full 

support. Despite the rain and the majority of 

our P.E. lessons having to take place indoors 

that day, our KS2 girls and Reception class all 

participated in a football-based session. 

Individually, they each began the session with  

a football, practicing and improving previously 

learnt skills. The session then finished with a fun 

team game, which, given the amount of 

cheering, the children clearly enjoyed. We also 

finished the day with our after school girls’ 
football club, which was the perfect 

opportunity to allow our girls to show just how 

brilliant they are.   

 
 

 

Clubs for Summer Term:  

  

KS1 Athletics Club with Dan W – Wednesdays 

3:15 – 4:15pm (see attached flyer to book)  

  

KS1 Multi-skills club with Sportscool – Fridays 

3:15 – 4:15pm (see attached flyer to book)  

 

KS2 Multi-skills club with Sportscool – Thursdays 

3:15 – 4:15pm (see attached flyer to book)  
 

KS2 boys’ football club with Mr Hoad – 

Tuesdays 3:15 – 4:15pm  

  

KS2 girls’ football club with Mr Hoad – 

Wednesdays 3:15 – 4:15pm   

  

 

 

Football club will be running from w/c 17th April 

– 10th July, excluding half term.   

  

Please email the school PE email if you’d like to 
book either football club  

  

sports@lourdes.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

  

Thank you all!  

Mrs Golawska  

 



 

Yr 6 Mentoring - PE group 

 

This term the Yr 6 mentors have continued to 

show their willingness to learn and be the best 

mentors they can be to our younger children. 

This really showed when we had to change 

our plans last minute when the weather 

turned worse and hall space was 

unavailable, a group discussion about what 

we could do in a classroom space to enthuse 

all the children made me learn more about 

the mentors too, we have budding artists who 

decided to run a drawing masterclass, a 

board game warrior and origami wizard who 

came up with their own activities for the 

children too. It was safe to say they kept the 

children so engaged it was hard to tell them it 

was time to go home. 

 

 
 

Yr 6 Young Leaders  

 

 

 

 
 

 
This term we have finished our local 

community topic and will be moving onto the 

learning about charities and how important 

they are to so many people. All the Yr 6 pupils 

have come up with so many ideas to improve 

the local community for everyone, they have 

all written a letter to our local councillor 

asking if their ideas could become reality and 

to provide an outlook of the village from their 

eyes, I wonder if we can all help? I wonder 

what the reply will bring? 

Dan Wescott 

 

 



 







 
 


